 PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 
Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 14th June 2011 at 7.30 p.m.
The members present at the meeting were : Christine John (Chairman), Ron Selby (Secretary), Tim McMahon, Rev. Roger Hart, Michael Cray, Cllr Carolyn Fortune, Graham Rennie, Peter England and Anthony Brown.
Apologies for absence were received from: Cllr Tony Wilcox and Cllr Maureen Colgan.

Christine John (Chairman) welcomed the members to the 14th June meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association; then turning to the minutes of the previous month’s meeting, asked if all the members agreed that the minutes of the 10th May gave a full and accurate account of the proceedings.
Anthony Brown proposed that the minutes of the 10th May should be accepted as published, and the Chairman seconded his proposal.
Late applications for proposed new housing sites around Bufferland and Pennar
At the 12th April meeting, Vicky Methuen enquired if there was any truth in the stories she had heard that there might be a new road (or pathway) around the rear of the properties in Links Drive, to ease the congestion at the Owen Street entrance to the Pennar Community School at school opening and closing times. Vicky was also concerned about the possibility of plots of land to the north of Military Road, and outside the boundary of the Pembrokeshire LDP 2011 to 2021being reclassified as suitable for future housing development. A P&BCA member living close to the land in question, raised doubts about the practicality of any further large scale development because of the traffic problems along Military and Treowen Roads. Other points raised included the low pressure of the water supply to the houses at the west end of Military Road, and the sizing of the  main sewage header.  
Ron Selby (Secretary) outlined the PCC recently published ‘Alternative Sites’ stage of the LDP with the aid of the map sections for Pembroke Dock S E (Bufferland) and Pembroke Dock S W (Pennar). The ‘Alternative Sites’ include many large land areas that are outside the boundary of the LDP Deposit Plan in both Bufferlandd and Pennar.
The newly proposed development sites in Bufferlandd are as follows:
ALT / N / 096 / 01 North of Pembroke Road.   Outside the LDP Deposit Plan boundary.

                               New Housing Allocation
ALT / N / 096 / 03 South of Springfield Road.  Outside the LDP Deposit Plan boundary.
                               New Housing Allocation.
The newly proposed development sites in Pennar are as follows:

ALT / N / 096 / 05  A very large site on the south side of Military Road, stretching from the
                                western end of Stranraer Lane to the Pennar Point estate.

                                New Housing Allocation. Outside the LDP Deposit Plan boundary.
ALT / A / 096 / 06  North of Military Road. Marked on the LDP Deposit Plan as an ‘Amenity

                                Open Space’.
                                New Housing Allocation. Outside the LDP Deposit Plan boundary.
ALT / A / 096 / 07  North of Military Road.  On LDP Deposit Plan as ‘Community Open Facility’
                                New Housing Allocation. Outside the LDP Deposit Plan boundary. 
ALT / A / 096 / 08  Land at the west end of Military Road that Pembroke Dock Town Council   

                                have applied to have declared to be a town or village green.

                                New Housing Allocation. Inside the LDP Deposit Plan boundary.
The Secretary read to the members the points that he will raise on the Alternative Sites Response Forms made available on the Internet by PCC Planning Department.  The completed forms had to be submitted at County Hall by 5.00 p.m. Thursday16th June.
Many members thought it incredible that the newly proposed sites that are outside the LDP boundary, could be taken into consideration as ‘Alternative Sites’ so long after the closure date for the public response forms to the Deposit Local Development Plan on 9th March 2011. The developers seem to be intent on by-passing the democratic process!    
Treasurer’s report

The Chairman read out the treasurer’s report that had been previously prepared for her by Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice-Chairman and Treasurer) who was unable to attend. The P&BCA Funds had a credit balance of £183.29 before the Secretary handed Christine the PCC cheque for £200.00. 

With the P&BCA funds boosted, Tim McMahon proposed that £50 should be donated to the St Patrick’s Community Hall to help with the financing of the annual Pennar children’s Fun Day. The arrangements and the date of this ever popular event will be announced later.

An initiative by the Pembroke Dock police to engage with young people

Young people, and quite a few local residents, brought their packed lunches to Youth Centre in Bush Street on Sunday 5th June, where they were entertained by a display by the police dog handling team, various games, and a fancy dress competition, all arranged by the Pembroke Dock NPT.

Residents’ apprehension about the possible use for piles of broken concrete slabs

It was earlier reported that lumps of concrete left lying around the courtyard area just off Castle Street, had been cleared up by council workmen. It is possible that someone might find these lumps of concrete handy for throwing! Since the last clean up, more slabs have been broken into handy sized lumps!

Could zebra crossings make journeys to and from school a lot safer?
Graham Rennie proposed that the P&BCA should press for Zebra crossings to be installed at the Cross Park junction with Treowen Road, and near the Davies Lane junction with Military Road. The PCC Schools Safety Officer has had difficulty in keeping the School Crossing Patrol posts manned. The Rev. Roger Hart seconded the proposal.
‘Footie’ enthusiasts rejoice at Swansea City’s promotion to the Premier League

Cllr Carolyn Fortune proposed that the P&BCA should send a congratulatory letter to Swansea City F C on their promotion to the Premier League!

Tragic loss of life and injury following the Chevron Refinery explosion and fire

Graham Rennie proposed that the P&BCA should write to the Public Relations Manager at Chevron asking her to pass on our sincere condolences to the families of those who died, and those injured in the explosion and fire that occurred on Thursday, 2nd June.
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.50 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 12th July 2011 at 7.30 p.m.
